Colonel Brubaker,

We recently received the Investigating Officer’s Report in the case of Captain Wacker. Per his recommendation, he found reasonable grounds for some of the charges to be referred to a General Court Martial. However, reasonable grounds are not evidence beyond a reasonable doubt that will be required to convict Captain Wacker at court martial. Therefore, we request that you take into account the multitude of procedural misconduct that has occurred in his case in your recommendation to the Commanding General.

As pointed out in the Investigating Officer’s Report, he did not consider several of the exhibits provided to him by the Defense, because they were not relevant in regard to the Article 32 hearing. Their relevance may not have been an issue for him to consider, but it is one in which you and the Commanding General should consider prior to referral of charges.

Aside from the misconduct apparent at MCRD, San Diego, CA, we are currently investigating potential ethical misconduct on the part of the current Trial Counsel.

Captain Wacker has suffered defamation and character assassination by senior members of the Marine Corps, despite our legal system’s maxim, “innocent until proven guilty”. He was dismissed from the legal education program on grounds that were unfounded at the original Article 32 hearing, his security clearance was suspended, and his juris doctor degree has been withheld (an act done by USD) pending conclusion of all military proceedings, despite the fact that he has successfully completed all requirements for his degree, all of which is result of the Marine Corps’ continued efforts in this case. His case was transferred to 3d Marine Aircraft Wing, because of the severe misconduct by the Government and had to be reinitiated. This process has been ongoing in the military justice system for over a year and will likely take over another year before a potential court martial is completed. This will mean that nearly four years will have passed since the original alleged misconduct, and years after both the University and New Orleans District Attorney determined there was not enough evidence to go forward or find Captain Wacker responsible for any misconduct (we recognize that this is not determinative in the military justice system, but it is persuasive).
Captain Wacker has maintained his innocence on all allegations and has continued to provide valuable service to the Marine Corps as evidenced by his selection by the Majors’ Board (withheld by the Secretary of the Navy) and his fitness reports since being dismissed from the legal education program. Captain Wacker wishes to continue to serve as a Marine Corps Officer and is willing to continue this legal battle to its conclusion.

Captain Wacker, his wife, and family request that these allegations be put to rest by dismissal of all charges, so that they may get on with their lives and that he may continue to serve honorably as an officer of Marines.

